



Community Involvement Committee



Community Involvement Committee

March 19, 2024 6:00-8:00 pm

Remote: Zoom

MEETING MINUTES - DRAFT

In Attendance: Brian Outlaw (co-chair, facilitator), Jenny Shadley (co-chair, facilitator), Pau Thang, Brian Romer, Patrick Nolen, Jen Mair, Diego Martinez, Ta' Neshia Renae, Richard Barker, Angel Brophy, Kristina Edmunson, Lung Wah Lazum,

Excused: Kimberléa Ruffu

Absent:

Guests: Sara Ryan (Chief of Staff District 2 - presenter), Ruby Gonzales (Constituent Relations and Liaison to the CIC, Chairs Office), Eric Bray (BHAC, public guest), Ann Singer (public guest), Taylor Jones (public guest), Larry Batina (public guest)

Staff: KellyAnn Cameron, JR Lilly

Agenda Item

Introductions & Review Agenda

Jenny asked everyone to introduce themselves, pronouns, and any access needs they have. See above attendance.

KA reminded people of community agreements and public comment guidelines (dropped [site link](#) with the agreements, policies and procedures, public comment info). There will be time for public comment towards the end of the meeting. Due to limited time, during the meeting guests are invited to share questions and comments in the chat and the Co-Chairs will open to meeting to public comment if time. All are invited to share feedback and questions with the Office of Community Involvement after the meeting community.involvement@multco.us

KA confirmed Quorum is 8+ members- we have 9 members present and are expecting others who have shared they will be a little late.

Jenny asked if everyone had time to review the agenda and approve [AGENDA](#)

Brian asked for thumbs up to approve agenda: everyone approved.

Brian shared goals for this meeting: CIC Business: approve materials for Bylaws/Policies, Hear from Subcommittees: Budget, Public Safety, and Membership.

Guests: This year we have three recurring goals for main meetings: connect with Commissioners, connect with other advisory bodies at Multnomah County, and envision how the CIC can function better. Today Guests are staff from District 2 Commissioner Beeson's Office.

6:10-6:30 Guest Speaker: Commissioner Jessie Beeson District 2 Staff

Jenny welcomed Sara Ryan from D2 to share about D2's priorities, reflections on our past recommendations, and any thoughts on our current priorities.

Sara: The commissioner sends his regrets, he wish he could be here. A little background on our office - Commissioner Beeson stepped in when Commissioner Jayapal stepped down in the fall. We're working on getting Commissioner Beeson up to speed on the budget and everything at the County. If someone wins more than 51% in the May election the new commissioner will start then. If not, Beeson will stay in the seat until the runoff in June.

I have been with D2 in May 2019 and have some thoughts and ideas of my own as well as from Commissioner Beeson himself.

A priority for Jayapal when she was in office was on newcomers and a focus on immigrants and refugees - I saw in your 2022 recommendations you put forward a study and that got funded. You also recommended specific services for immigrants and refugees- we still don't have one person looking at federal, state and local issues related to immigrants and refugees. I encourage you to keep focusing on this issue as it is very spread out among the county and there isn't one person supporting this work. I'm sure you've all seen the news about asylum seekers - we're receiving hundreds of people here (fewer than other cities) but also an issue and a priority of Jayapals and continues to be a priority for commissioner Beeson.

I went to a holiday party this year where people were really curious about the budget and wanted to get involved- I knew people would be interested but I didn't know how to connect them to people. I'm wondering what it would look like to attract more people to this group and also to the budget process. I feel like the CIC and the OCI has a lot of potential to make it easy for people to get engaged - i saw past recommendations around database, website, etc. I think we could make the website more updated and refreshed, connect with comms about involvement at the County. I'm getting a lot of heat from the media now, before covid the county was more under the radar but now we're more front and center. A lot of people are reaching out about the budget and other issues and we need easier ways to plug them in.

Another big change is ranked choice voting in our community - I see a big opportunity for the CIC around educating the community on ranked choice voting, how it works and what it will change in our community. Many people seem nervous about it and are worried it won't be a fair election. We want to encourage confidence in this system. May will be the last 'regular' election here and then in

November the City will have ranked choice voting, with also the elections on state and federal level. Since the County runs elections there is space for the CIC there.

FOr gun violence - there was a lot of funding during covid to fund small culturally specific organizations but that is drying up. D2 and LPSCC got a 3 mill Bureau of Justice and Administration grant to work in Cully to re-look at community justice. A lot of community engagement is happening there and we're hoping it can be a pilot for other communities going forward - only 4 grants were granted in the county. So we're partnering with NAYA (Native American Youth and Family Center) and there is an outside evaluator who will look at projects the community comes up with and see what could be replicated. So looking hyper locally. We also respond to requests from neighborhoods - Elliott is an inner NE neighborhood that has been working with the City and County for years now on this issue, their latest request was on community courts specifically the STEP courts. It can get confusing with the budgets and understanding what works, especially upstream prevention programs with youth and peer programs. I'm hoping we can find ways to sustain these programs and prove their successfulness. It's difficult to prove prevention but so important.

I saw questions like the library bond, climate and other work - we have other committees and it's useful to cross-connect with these committees, maybe having a liaison who attends both. The Library bond meets monthly and it's pretty dry, but there's space to see how community can be more informed. I also sit on the Arbor lodge committee and we meet every month to see if we're on budget and adjust. My role has been to liaise with the neighbors about what they prefer - I do think the community be more involved in these.

Jenny: thank you Sara! That was a lot of information and spoke directly to a lot of our work. How are community members notified of engagement opportunities with commissioners?

- Sara: Jayapal had regular coffees for constituents, Beeson is working 2 full time jobs so has been less available. That said we're planning to do town halls with staff and report back to the commissioner.

Jenny: do you ever do town halls with the city of Portland or Gresham, to bring areas together as neighborhoods?

- Sara: we're in NE Portland, just in the City of Portland. We sometimes attend others and support them. More often if we do issue-level things and are discussing a shared issue. It depends on the elected, their relationships, and their priorities.

Brian R: when someone asks to meet with you about the budget, what is that like?

- Sara: it depends on the issue- if an org wants funding I usually just help them identify where to make the ask. When people just have general asks I point them more in the direction of CBACs, other budget events. We've been getting a lot of budget asks lately, sometimes they aren't even within the role of the county.

Larry: how is portlands responsibility end and the County begin, and what is the size of the budget?

- That is a big question and could take a lot of time - the County runs a lot of Programs - there's more info on the website and some events upcoming! Sara explained a few programs and intergovernmental agreements between the City - multco.us/budget
multco.us/budget/learn-more-about-multnomah-county-budget-process-and-how-participate

Brian: we're running short on time, can people reach out to you for more?

-
- Sara: yes! There is also a lot of info about the budget that I see in the chat (linked above) and we will also do budget town halls to talk about the process. Follow Commissioner Beeson, sign up for the newsletter, and we will be in touch! sara.t.ryan@multco.us
 - <https://www.multco.us/commissioner-beason>

6:30-7:00 Subcommittee Reports ([Subcommittee Folders Here](#))

Brian introduced this as the time for subcommittees to share back, as well as an opportunity to provide feedback and have subcommittees ask the broader CIC about any questions or issues that are coming up for them. This is the last CIC meeting before they share their finalized recommendations.

15 min Budget 101 Subcommittee: (Brian R., Jen M.) [Budget Subcommittee Draft Recs](#)

Jen shared the link to their [Budget Subcommittee Draft Recs](#)

It was great to hear the updates from D2 about the budget and hear about JR's upcoming info sessions. Based on what we have heard from all the people in the County and beyond we have come up with these draft recommendations. They support some of the good work the County is doing and add in some recommendations from other partners as well.

The findings are kind of basic that there are some processes in place already. The County really leans on the CBAC process for engagement and it is a limited number of people - surveys and town halls add more voices so it is exciting to see this is working. We're finding that people need more avenues to understand how the budget works - he just heard even a new commissioner is struggling to learn about the budget. We need more opportunities for education first.

First recommendation is just best practices to reach a broad and diverse mix of the community - like implementing and centralizing tools for community engagement. We've learned each dept has it's own outreach list, budget, program- its very siloed which is normal.

Larry: Q- how are commissioners onboarded? JR- they get onboarding training and it is a full time job. Commissioner Beeson is a special case because he is interim so he has two jobs. Ruby - to add more it is a 1-2 day process and they receive training from County Specialists on all the workings of the County.

The ask for our committee is for CIC committee members to be aware of our recommendations and provide comments, questions, push back, concerns etc about our recommendations. We don't really have another meeting with the full group until we submit recommendations.

I just asked in the chat and learned theres 20+ newsletters - maybe we could have a centralized palace where people can access those.

Another theme is improving the effectiveness of the CBAC advisory Committees: mostly giving them more time and also creating a feedback loop.

We would love your feedback - seeing a lot of positive things in the chat! Please reach out for anything.

15 min Public Safety Subcommittee: (Angel) -

Angel- we just met last night with one of our last guests and our recommendations are still brewing- we have a jamboard of common themes that have emerged. Angel shared [Gun Violence Potential Recs - Google Jamboard](#). Angel shared who they have been meeting with (FILL FROM DRAFT RECS) - we're finding that these programs do a lot in the community. Some emerging themes are:

- Centralized support and information access - we've seen the information, data, and community ed information is spread all over the place and it's hard to know where to look to find it. That also includes a calendar of events and ways people and groups can get involved.
- Collaborative platforms: a lot of programs, agencies, governing bodies, and programs are doing the same things but not all communicating with each other. In some pockets there are but not a lot of places to communities to see everyone in one place. We were thinking here of having town halls, summits, with everyone getting together.
- Community involvement of impacted communities: building trust with impacted communities and making sure people impacted by violence are involved in decision making.
- Ongoing work: this is a big issue, continuing more advocacy on this issue. The County can add more voices to this issue and about increasing community engagement on violence.

Every time we meet with someone we have more questions and things to process, so very curious everyones thoughts, suggestions, and tips! It's a really complex topic.

Jen: I put some comments in the chat, they're really good and they echo a lot of our themes too. I suggest the co-chairs get together and compare our recommendations so they can support each other.

- Angel: I know that was a lot so please email anything that comes up.

Thang: one question - did you see a relationship between the county and the school districts when you talk to people, in terms of preventing violence?

- Angel: yeah there were a few school programs, Olivia Kilgore talked to us yesterday about with with the Youth Advisory Board in Public Health, and other school programs
- Jenny: folks shared about after school programs in SUN and others, they were concentrating with youth public health and safety. Schools are where to meet youth.

7:00-7:05, optional break

Brian asked if people want a 4-5 min bio break?

7:05-7:15 Bylaw & Policies Approval Vote [Subcommittee Notes & Materials](#)

Thanks to all who have taken time through the last 5 months to review the Bylaws and policies and procedures, brainstorm gaps, edit content and grammar, and review these! Since we have reviewed them, approved the scoring guide changes already, and have had multiple opportunities for edits, we will just quickly view the edited versions and vote to approve using fist to five.

As a reminder, only CIC members can vote on issues. We use modified consensus: fist to five is a consensus based system where we can show degrees of support - 5 meaning I love it, 4 I like it, 3 I can live with it, 2 I need to discuss one or two changes before being comfortable with it, 1 there are several things I need to discuss, 0 or fist - i completely oppose this. If there are any 0-2 votes we will discuss the issues, make any agreed upon edits, and vote again. After two rounds if we cannot

reach consensus we will do a majority yes/no vote.

Share screen:

[Bylaws with Edits](#)

- Vote: aa 5s in chat

[Policies & Procedures with Edits](#)

- Vote: all 5s in chat

KA thanked everyone for their work on this. This will also be used as a template for other advisory bodies at the county, in addition to really helping out future committee members and staff!

7:14-7:45: CIC Brainstorm

KA to open [Jamboard](#) and share screen - KA showed folks how to add to the Jambaord. Brian and Jenny introduced the activity- we will be brainstorming what we want from the CIC and how we want it to look like. We have some prompts to consider I will drop in the chat. For this activity members of the public and guests are invited to share ideas in the chat but please reserve the jamboard for the CIC members so we know which thoughts are from members.

Prompts to consider:

- How do you want to feel at CIC meetings?
 - What would help you feel these ways?
- What would success look like for the CIC?
- If you could describe what the CIC does in 3 words or phrases, what would they be?
- What do you wish people understood about the CIC?
- What do you still not understand or have questions about for the CIC?

The CIC took 5 minutes to brainstorm on the Jamboard.



Jenny invited the group to go around and share one thing that they added.

Richard: something I've thought for a couple years- we work on a recommendation and develop it and send it to the commissioner, then we move on to something else. We lose the expertise and knowledge we develop over the course of the year when developing that - I'd like to see us be able to continue on for a 2nd year to research in a greater detail, and/or follow up on implementation and actively participate with the commissioner(s) and county offices.

Jen: every staff person thinks we go out and engage the community - they tell us to go engage our communities on everything and that is their job! I'm surprised it's a widespread misconception.

Brian O.: i was thinking the same thing, we need to remind people who visit us what our purpose is. Thanks for calling that out.

Jenny: if nobody else wants to share we can move into sorting these, I see a lot of that cycle and closing the circle a little bit- have reporting back on our recommendations and knowing what comes of them. Are there themes people see among everyone's notes? Or someone else's note that caught your eye? It jumped out to me that we don't want to just be a checked box for something. We advocate for most impacted communities having access to decision making so it may not be us and we don't exist to fill a box, but to open doors.

Brian R.: clear feedback from commissioners seems like a clear theme - also participating with other groups outside this meeting is important. I hear the point that we aren't responsible for representing communities or doing the outreach, but I think we'd learn a lot

as CIC members by attending more community meetings especially of groups not represented on the CIC. It's a little intimidating but I wonder if it could be incorporated.

Jen: it would be nice if we had our finger on the pulse of what community engagement actually looks like and feels like.

Jenny: I've been obsessed with town halls this year and have a lot of ideas of what it could look like... if you have concerns about potholes, gun safety, etc putting it all in one place. Rather than having the community have to sort through the opportunities and bureaucracy have the county go to communities. Maybe the CIC has a role in that work.

Thang: This may not fall under the CIC, but I want to know what MultCo residents feel about how the County is doing with civic engagement - maybe in the future we can have others come and share how they feel about the County's level of engagement and what they think about improving the process. One recommendation we could give each year is something we hear from the community - we interview the commissioners and there are politics in there, but if we're also involved in the community and collecting feedback on the engagement process that could support our work.

Brian R.: the problem solver thing Ruby shared in the chat seems really interesting - not a lot of information on there but the concept seems like something the county could do.

Jenny: one of the questions is how do you want to feel at CIC meetings, I wonder if there is anything we can do to make that better.

Jen: responding to Thang - the County leans a lot of community partners and I know the city does too, but it would be good to hear from them about feedback cycles and how those are going (if they are going) between the County and Community Partners to ensure programs are meeting community needs.

Jenny: yeah these feedback loops, relationships to CBOs, these things come up every year. I look at the past recommendations and they're very similar themes.

Brian R.: are we finding obstacles to achieving things, if the same things keep coming up?

Jenny: As you were sharing about the budget, the siloing, it makes it hard to break down.

Jen: for people who have been on the CIC longer, you shared you see a lot of themes come up over and over - are we spinning our wheels, are we making an impact, how can we see a bigger picture to ensure these recommendations are making a difference?

Thang: I have been here around 3 years and that has been my question especially with the recommendation to the County, if they improve anything. I think there is room for better communication between the County and us about how we measure success.

KA: i hope the measures of success is super important! This year we have invited the chair's office and commissioners to speak and sometimes they are very on topic and provide feedback and updates to the CIC and other times they don't quite understand what is going on. For barriers I'd add turnover and changes among leadership and also the OCI.

Jenny: i get a lot out fo the CIC, and I wonder how we can give folks access to people doing the work like we have here.

Jen: I'd echo having lots of pathways and levels of engagement, not everyone can be on the CIC and has the time, so I share that sentiment!

Jenny: anyone have any final thoughts? So flag to see you Lung Wah glad you made it home!

Brian O. I think this is a great summary of things we can work on to improve the experience and help folks understand what is going on. The Co-chairs will keep thinking and report back.

JR: I want to comment on everything because this is with where we want the OCI to go, so there is a lot of mission alignment between the OCI and CIC. At some point we're going to give an update on where OCI is going, we're upping out budget a little more program wise so we should be able to support some of these cool things. I appreciate where you guys are going and it gets me it

7:40-7:45 Public Comment

No public comment

Closing

- KA shared membership update
 - We need folks to do interviews for CIC positions! Please contact KA ASAP
 - Keep sharing the flier for the extended deadline of March 31, especially in D1
- Jenny shared upcoming CIC meetings
- Next meeting is May 21st, and that will be hybrid, minutes to come!
- JR shared upcoming [budget town halls and budget survey](#) - end in the follow up!
- Ruby: chair released the homelessness response action plan (HRAP) which is directing investment in integrating county services into better responding to homelessness and housing crises. It's macro level work, but this plan will bring these leaders and programs closer together to share data and get folks into long term housing. Can reach out to Ruby for more!

Gratitudes:

- thank you to subcommittee chairs for taking the time to give us and great update and give updates!
 - Applause for the speaker from D2, she did a great job
 - Thanks for co-chairs for their leadership!
 - Thanks to all for ideas and participation
 - Excitement for Ruby's involvement, more collaboration and opportunities to work
-

together is great!

Agreements Final Draft:

Community Agreements FY24

- Acknowledge intent, address impact
- Listen to understand; pause; think intentionally about what you want to say before sharing
- What is said here stays, what is learned here leaves
- Speak from your own experience and prioritize using “I” statements
- Consider earned/unearned privileges that inform lived experiences
- Be willing to make mistakes and be accountable for missteps
- Move up, move back - elevate your participation, elevate your reflection
- Accept and make space for different participation levels and styles
- Take breaks and prioritize what you need to be fully present
- Celebrate accomplishments
- Conversation, not debate
- Call each other in- use oops/ouch if helpful

Meeting Expectations

- Come to meetings prepared to participate
- Please let the Committee know if you will not be able to attend CIC meetings (it is assumed that Committee members will attend meetings unless they say otherwise).

Zoom Transcript:

18:18:09 From Lung Wah : I'm sorry I'm driving back to home right now
18:19:24 From Jenny Shadley : Reacted to "I'm sorry I'm drivin..." with 👍
18:19:33 From Jenny Shadley : Replying to "I'm sorry I'm drivin..." Glad you could make it!
18:19:43 From Brian He/Him : Reacted to "I'm sorry I'm drivin..." with 💜
18:21:18 From Lung Wah : Reacted to "Glad you could make ..." with ❤️

18:32:05 From Brian Romer to Community Involvement(direct message) : i would totally be interested in a liason role with sustainability committee

18:32:33 From Community Involvement to Brian Romer(direct message) : I was thinking of you! maybe they would be open to piloting a liason type relationship with the CIC...

18:32:53 From Brian Romer to Community Involvement(direct message) : Cool!

18:33:34 From Jen Mair : Does one need to subscribe to each Commissioner's newsletters separately?

18:34:03 From Jen Mair : If I subscribe for Multnomah County updates will I be notified of opportunities to meet with Commissioners?

18:34:34 From JR Lilly : Yes, someone would need to subscribe to each elected official and department separately to get on their newsletter list.

18:34:42 From Ta' Neshia Renae` : Reacted to "Yes, someone would n..." with 👍

18:35:00 From Lung Wah : Reacted to "Yes, someone would n..." with 👍

18:35:01 From Lung Wah : Removed a 👍 reaction from "Yes, someone would n..."

18:35:12 From Ta' Neshia Renae` : I have to take off but might be able to get out of the other meeting early. Good to see you and I hope all is well!

18:35:18 From JR Lilly : I think Multnomah County has around 20 different newsletters that go out from varies departments.

18:37:27 From Jen Mair : Reacted to "I think Multnomah Co..." with 👍

18:37:29 From Community Involvement : We can send out the info for upcoming County Budget info sessions that JR is leading, and more information in the follow up email as well!

18:37:46 From Community Involvement to Jenny Shadley(direct message) : time check for next topic soon!

18:37:58 From Community Involvement to Brian He/Him(direct message) : tome check for subcommittee report backs soon!

18:38:20 From Jenny Shadley to Community Involvement(direct message) : Reacted to "time check for next ..." with 👍

18:38:22 From Ruby Gonzales : You can learn more about the County budget and our processes here: <https://www.multco.us/budget>

18:38:46 From Ruby Gonzales : And opportunities for upcoming engagement here: <https://www.multco.us/budget/learn-more-about-multnomah-county-budget-process-and-how-participate>

18:40:37 From Jen Mair : Thank you Sara for the brief and informational presentation!

18:41:02 From Sara Ryan she/hers, D2 : sara.t.ryan@multco.us

18:41:04 From diego martinez : Thank you Sara!

18:41:07 From Sara Ryan she/hers, D2 : Thanks so much!

18:41:34 From JR Lilly : Thank you Sara and District 2 Team.

18:42:01 From Jen Mair :
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1_eBiPW6H2GWvWP2eG55CdJnqTz3BqYNz/edit

18:42:07 From JR Lilly : More about their office:
<https://www.multco.us/commissioner-beason>

18:45:58 From Brian He/Him to Community Involvement(direct message) : I'll time check around 6:50

18:48:38 From Community Involvement to Brian He/Him(direct message) : perfect

18:49:44 From Community Involvement to Brian He/Him(direct message) : we can also go over a bit on this, I don't think the bylaws will take long and we can shorten the brainstorm a bit if needed

18:49:47 From Ruby Gonzales : These recommendations are so exciting!

18:49:49 From Community Involvement to Brian He/Him(direct message) : this is most important I think

18:50:14 From Brian He/Him to Community Involvement(direct message) : Reacted to "we can also go over ..." with 👍

18:50:34 From JR Lilly : I am loving these recommendations.

18:50:43 From Pau Thang : really love number 9!

18:51:00 From JR Lilly : Reacted to "really love number 9..." with ❤️

18:51:02 From Jenny Shadley : The 2 year cycle sounds great to me too

18:52:16 From Angel Brophy : Gun Violence Potential Recs - Google Jamboard

18:53:07 From Community Involvement : Local Public Safety Coordinating Council!

18:55:01 From Jen Mair : Centralized data and information for ease of public access - this is a great recommendation!

18:55:47 From Jen Mair : Another great theme: Collaborative Platforms for those working on common problems across the County and City

18:55:59 From JR Lilly : Reacted to "Another great theme:..." with 👍

18:57:34 From Patrick : Reacted to "Another great theme:..." with 🙌

18:59:15 From Brian He/Him : Reacted to "Another great theme:..." with 👍

18:59:23 From Pau Thang : Reacted to "Another great theme:..." with ❤️

19:00:49 From JR Lilly : These are great recommendations and think it's a heavy topic. Thank you for this work.

19:01:13 From Community Involvement : Youth Advisory Board - in public health, will link it in the minutes!

19:01:56 From Patrick to Community Involvement(direct message) : I like the recommendations a lot

19:02:08 From Community Involvement to Patrick(direct message) : Reacted to "I like the recommend..." with 👍

19:02:14 From Patrick : I like the recommendations a lot

19:03:04 From Patrick to Community Involvement(direct message) : I am going to have to go. My phone is almost dead and the kid is restless for food

19:03:15 From Community Involvement to Patrick(direct message) : you got it! thank you for coming!

19:03:27 From Patrick to Community Involvement(direct message) : When is the next meeting?

19:03:44 From Community Involvement to Patrick(direct message) : May... not sure but will put in the sign off email

19:04:02 From JR Lilly : Past: <https://www.multco.us/oci/cic-recommendations>

19:04:12 From Patrick to Community Involvement(direct message) : Ok. Thanks

19:04:15 From Patrick to Community Involvement(direct message) : Talk soon!

19:04:45 From Patrick : Must go, phone battery is dying... I vote yes to the changes

19:04:56 From Brian He/Him : Thank you Patrick!

19:05:22 From Patrick : 5 ! Goodnight!

19:05:32 From Jen Mair : Reacted to "5 ! Goodnight!" with 😊

19:06:22 From Jenny Shadley : 5 meaning i love it, 4 I like it, 3 I can live with it, 2 I need to discuss one or two changes before being comfortable with it, 1 there are several things I need to discuss, 0 or fist - i completely oppose this. If there are any 0-2 votes we will discuss the issues, make any agreed upon edits, and vote again. After two rounds if we cannot reach consensus we will do a majority yes/no vote.

19:06:48 From Brian He/Him : I'm also a 5 for this

19:07:12 From Jen Mair : I vote 5

19:07:15 From Angel Brophy : 5

19:07:16 From Pau Thang : 5
19:07:17 From Jenny Shadley : 5
19:07:20 From Richard Barker - He/Him : 5
19:07:20 From diego martinez : 5
19:07:29 From Lung Wah : 5
19:07:36 From Brian Romer : 5
19:07:46 From Kristina : 5
19:09:27 From Jen Mair : 5 on the big doc
19:09:36 From Jenny Shadley : 5
19:09:37 From Pau Thang : 5 as we;;
19:09:39 From Angel Brophy : 5
19:09:42 From Lung Wah : 5
19:09:45 From Brian He/Him : 5
19:09:55 From Richard Barker - He/Him : looks beautiful. great job. 5
19:10:05 From Brian Romer : 5
19:10:07 From diego martinez : 5
19:12:03 From Community Involvement :
https://jamboard.google.com/d/1Hx_eDqostuQfIKTwCCvFS7sFGNPzcovn6WYb30FhHsQ/viewer
19:12:06 From Angel Brophy to Community Involvement(direct message) : <3 Thanks
for the links and the chat gpt was clutch!
19:13:28 From Jenny Shadley : How do you want to feel at CIC meetings?
What would success look like for the CIC?
If you could describe what the CIC does in 3 words or phrases, what would they be?
What do you wish people understood about the CIC?
What do you still not understand or have questions about for the CIC?
19:13:38 From Community Involvement : Members - if you have difficulty with the
jamboard please send me your thoughts and I can make a sticky for you!
19:13:57 From Angel Brophy : Thank you everyone! Have to hop off! Thank you Jenny,
Brian and KA for the leads tonight! Ruby thank you for being here!
19:14:05 From Community Involvement : Reacted to "Thank you everyone! ..." with ❤️
19:14:27 From Lung Wah : I can't add notes
19:15:08 From Pau Thang : Hi i cant add note
19:15:08 From Community Involvement : send them to me lung wah, I can add them for
you 😊
19:15:08 From diego martinez : I think we just have commenting access not editing
19:15:15 From Ann Singer : Thank you for allowing me to observe. Very
informational.
19:15:27 From Jen Mair : I just have commenting access to, not editing
19:15:28 From Kristina to Community Involvement(direct message) : Success would
look like every commissioner reviewing our final recommendations, and then seeing some
of the recommendations being implemented
19:15:35 From Jen Mair : Reacted to "Thank you for allowi..." with 👍
19:15:41 From Lung Wah : Reacted to "send them to me lung..." with 👍
19:15:43 From Kristina to Community Involvement(direct message) : County
commissioner that is!
19:16:12 From diego martinez : it worked, thanks KA
19:16:13 From Jen Mair : Im still comment only it seems
19:17:06 From Jen Mair : That worked!
19:17:49 From Brian Romer to Community Involvement(direct message) : I'm still in
comment only.

19:18:59 From Community Involvement to Brian Romer(direct message) : i'll direct add

19:19:41 From Brian Romer to Community Involvement(direct message) : i agree that success looks like feedback from the commissioners in a timely way on our recommendations

19:20:29 From Community Involvement to Brian Romer(direct message) : added that one! try it now, I sent it to you rather than via the google group

19:23:28 From Lung Wah : We got access after refresh

19:23:35 From Community Involvement : Reacted to "We got access after ..." with 🎉

19:28:48 From Community Involvement : I was about to say, don't make jenny call on you!

19:29:04 From Kristina to Community Involvement(direct message) : I need to run, but good meeting. Thank you! Jenny always does a great job facilitating

19:29:11 From Community Involvement to Kristina(direct message) : Reacted to "I need to run, but g..." with ❤️

19:29:22 From Community Involvement to Kristina(direct message) : thanks Kristina! I'll pass that along to her 😊

19:31:57 From Jen Mair : That sounds like a County "open house" opportunity in each neighborhood or district

19:32:14 From Ruby Gonzales : The City has something similar to what you are discussing Jenny. <https://www.portland.gov/pemo/pemoproblemsolver> // They hold neighborhood-by-neighborhood meetings where City Bureaus attend and share updates and answer questions

19:33:28 From Jen Mair : Good suggestion Pau!

19:36:28 From Community Involvement : Angel left but that is something she often brings to the front - how are partners and especially clients and direct service staff informed and involved

19:36:32 From Eric Bray peer : Thanks for having me, I have a better understanding now of the communities purpose

19:36:47 From Brian He/Him : Thanks so much Eric!

19:36:55 From Brian He/Him : Reacted to "Thanks for having me..." with 🙌

19:41:42 From Community Involvement : oh and Ruby is here as a Liason with the Chair's office, which is a new-er and developing role to support the cic/develop that relationship with the chair

19:41:56 From Brian He/Him : Reacted to "oh and Ruby is here ..." with 🙌

19:42:04 From Jen Mair : That is great to know about Ruby's role!!

19:42:12 From Jen Mair : Reacted to "oh and Ruby is here ..." with 👍

19:43:34 From Ruby Gonzales : Reacted to "oh and Ruby is here ..." with 👍

19:43:40 From Ruby Gonzales : Reacted to "That is great to kno..." with 😊

19:45:20 From Jenny Shadley : Reacted to "oh and Ruby is here ..." with 👍

19:45:39 From Jen Mair : Q: I thought the County's response to the weather event/freeze this January was generally well implemented and communicated. I wonder if any of the CIC recommendations were implemented?

19:46:24 From Jen Mair :
<https://multco-web7-psh-files-usw2.s3-us-west-2.amazonaws.com/s3fs-public/CIC23%20Housing%20and%20Emergency%20Management%20Recommendations.pdf>

19:47:52 From Ruby Gonzales : Replying to "Q: I thought the Cou..."

Good question!

19:49:15 From Pau Thang : you guys are good. It doesn't look like you have notes :D

19:49:16 From Community Involvement : a very loose script that we work on together,
to be fair haha

19:49:38 From Ruby Gonzales : Yessss MYC!!! Jenny have fun

19:52:47 From Pau Thang : 🌟

19:53:08 From Jen Mair : Thank you co-chairs for your leadership! Thank you all for
your ideas and participation.

19:56:15 From Ruby Gonzales : My email is ruby.gonzales@multco.us 😊
